

Frederic Souba, Jr. Chairman Wisconsin Rapids

Mary Jean Huston Vice Chair Madison

> Jeffrey Stier Secretary Madison

Sen. Roger M. Breske Eland

> Dennis Brown Rhinelander

Leon Church Appleton

> Fred Clark Baraboo

Sen. Russ Decker Schofield

> Paul DeLong Madison

Rep. Donald Friske Merrill

> Jon Geenen Kaukauna

Byron Hawkins Bangor

James Heerey New Auburn

William Horvath Stevens Point

Rep. Mary Hubler Rice Lake

Kenneth Ottman Milwaukee

Robert Rogers Custer

William Ward Green Bay

WISCONSIN COUNCIL ON FORESTRY

Jim Doyle, Governor

Reply to: P.O. Box 8050 Wisconsin Rapids WI 54495-8050 Office: 7l5/422-3669

Fax: 7l5/422-3620

November 2, 2006

Randy Harden, President Wisconsin ATV Association 5531B N. Hwy. 42 Sheboygan, Wisconsin 53083

Randy:

On behalf of the Wisconsin Council on Forestry I would like to thank you and the Wisconsin ATV Association for your willingness to take a leadership position with regard to invasive species in Wisconsin forests. Your prominent role in helping lead our effort to develop Best Management Practices for Recreational Users in Wisconsin will help us gain support for voluntary practices to minimize the threat of invasives. As a result of your efforts, we hope that your many members and others in the ATV and recreational vehicle industry will begin to adopt basic invasive species sanitation practices.

We have long recognized that invasive species are moved and spread by a variety of mechanisms in Wisconsin. Foresters, loggers and other members of the forestry community are now working together to address the role of those activities in limiting the spread of invasives in working forests. Meanwhile Wisconsin ATV Association's partnership with the Forestry Council, Wisconsin DNR and other recreational users in limiting spread of invasives as a result of recreational use will set a precedent of leadership for others to follow.

Thanks for your ongoing contribution to these important efforts.

Sincerely,

Fred Clark Wisconsin Council on Forestry